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Dear Parents and Friends,

One of the most significant joys of being around children is that they are 
much more open to self-expression than many grown-ups. Over the course 
of this week, we have learned much from our children about the bravery 
of self-expression, how we can capture that confidence to express ourselves 
in exciting ways and how mental health is a topic that is at the heart of 
what we talk to children about. I hope that you enjoy sharing some of these 
moments that are included in this week’s newsletter. I would like to thank 
the whole community for celebrating Children’s Mental Health Week and 
revisiting that most important of human factors, self-expression.

Online Learning Surveys
We remain grateful for all of the support and feedback that we have 
received from you about the online learning that has happened over the 
course of this half term. We are always keen to hear about your 
experiences and those of our pupils. If your child is in Reception or Years 1-
6, please follow this link if you would like to share your feedback on how 
online learning is working for your family. A separate survey will be shared 
with our pupils from Year 3 – 6 via Firefly.

Reports and Parent Consultation Evenings
Separately to this newsletter, Mrs Bannon has shared details of both the 
upcoming reports and Parent Consultation Evenings. 
The Consultation Evenings will be held remotely and there are details of 
how to book your appointments on either one of the available days. We 
look forward to seeing you, remotely, at these events.

John Evans
Headmaster, Junior School

Best wishes for a safe and relaxing weekend.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=laRVpWYSdEy3-D0wKJ0Lclzi3Ttgq3pFjxaJD2XlosRUOEQyRFFUMjkxRFBWUEs0UzI3UVRQTDIzRS4u


Safeguarding Corner

Technology and screens are embedded into our daily lives, whether it 

be relaxing in front of the television after a busy day, speaking to family 

and friends via FaceTime or gaming via a console. 

Transitioning to online learning has added another element of screen 

time into our daily lives and pupils across the country are now 

accessing learning online. It has become more difficult to balance our 

children’s screen time as our social contact is reduced during the 

current restrictions. 

The debate about the possible effects of screen time continues with 

conflicting advice being produced in a number of different reports. 

What is clear, is that it is important to find a balance which enables our 

pupils to keep learning, to stay in touch with their friends and to relax 

with screens whilst also having a proportion of time away from a 

screen. 

The balance will be different for each Royal Russell family, taking into 

account different home circumstances as well as the age of our 

children. Internet Matters have devised some top tips to help manage 

screen time during lockdown:

1. Set a good example with your own screen time as children learn so 

much from what they see around them. It is important for our children 

to see adults enjoying other activities such as reading a book or going 

out for a run.

2.Talk to your children about the time they spend online and what they 

are doing whilst on their device. It is especially important to talk to your 

children about staying safe online.

3.Set clear expectations about screen time – how much and at what 

time can your children use a screen.

4.Ensure children participate in screen-free activities every day. Screen 

free activities could include a family walk with the dog, playing a board 

game, helping with household jobs, arts and craft, baking. 

You will find 50 screen-free activities you can try on the next two 

pages.

I hope you enjoy.

Best wishes,

Sarah Pain

Deputy Head, Pastoral







Dress to Express Day

Today, the children were invited to express themselves by dressing up as people 
that they aspire to be.   Here are some of the photographs of the children 
enjoying another fun dress-up day.

Here’s to 

the future.



Express Yourself

For Children’s Mental Health Awareness Week, the children were 
invited to do something to express themselves, something that 
makes them happy and to send in their photos or videos of 
whatever it was. 

Here is a small sample of some of the variety of entries, some 
outdoor activities and some very creative pursuits at home. 

Thank you for 
sharing everyone.



Musical Feast

This week in Music, Year 6 have been learning about the dramatic libretto and 
music of Monteverdi's 'Orfeo’.

Sophie

Sophie’s Opera Stage Scene from Orfeo.
Yasmin listened to and completed an appraisal of Orfeo.

Yasmin

Year 5 combined their musical knowledge and artistic talents to create some 
really fabulous Ragtime Jazz Posters.

Jem
Sasha

Rayaan created his own Scott Joplin Concert Poster.

Rayaan Pachelbel's wonderful and 
iconic 'Canon' inspired ou r 
Year 4's Live Music Sessions. 

We had great fun singing 
along to the repeated Ground 
Bass.Ella



In Year 1, congratulations to Archie for his fabulous and imaginative home made 
musical instruments and to William for successfully completing the Music Quiz.

William
Archie

In Science this week, Year 3 have been learning about shadows and how they 
form. One of our fun activities was to create shadow puppets.

Science in the Shadows

Lily

Jasper

Molly

Izzy and Nathan

Mayan

Mateo



Nursery

Nursery shared ‘How Do You Feel?’ by Anthony Browne 
for Children’s Mental Health Week.  
The children were Inspired by the little chimpanzee. 

Sometimes we feel... 
Angry

Curious

Happy

Confident

Shy

Sleepy

HungrySilly

We learned how important it is 
to express yourself and how 
much fun that can be too.



This week in Reception, the children have been reading ‘Lost and Found’ and 
made their own ‘Lost’ posters for their precious teddies at home.

Reception’s Lost and Found

Anastasia

The children also 
enjoyed a 3D 
shape hunt for 
everyday objects, 
using their 
mathematical 
knowledge to help 
to sort them.

Mental Health Week
Breakfast Buddies was a real hit this week, with the 
children taking time to connect with each other over 
breakfast. On Well-Being Wednesday, they learnt that we 
need to be mindful to keep our Emotional Cup topped up; 
doing things we love such as exercising, connecting with 
others and being successful in our learning…

Ayden Joelle

Elliot

All great ways to feel positive.

Elsie

Vani



Expressing Yourself through Monsters

In Year 1 this week, during Well-Being Wednesday, the children listened to and 
watched the story, ‘The Colour Monster’ by Anna Llenas. 

The story is about 
expressing emotions and 
the children had to 
colour their monster in 
the colour they were 
feeling at that moment in 
time. 

It was such a lovely activity and the children were thoroughly engaged in 
expressing their emotions.

Amelie

Florian

Zak

JaidenDhian

He is feeling happy, 
calm, love and a little 
surprised, that’s why 

he has an open 
mouth!

Castora



Year 3 Report on Climate Zone

DoodleMaths Update

Top this week is 1E (Mrs Edward’s 

class) at 69% on target.

Well done 1E.

Lily, Molly and Jasper worked collaboratively in their Geography lesson. 

They wrote a non-chronological report on a climate zone which they 
researched during their last lesson.

Lily
JasperMolly



Compared to St Lucia…

In Geography, Year 4 have been studying St Lucia. The first week involved 
creating a map of the island. The children needed to add the roads, mountains, 
banana plantations, airports, capital city and hotels.

They then researched and wrote about the 
island’s infrastructure.

Prisca

Henry

Ella

This week the children have been comparing 
the houses, fruit and beaches of Saint Lucia and 
the UK. They have produced some excellent 
posters to describe the differences.

Max

Alara



This week is Storytelling Week and in Year 4 the children have been making 
Pop-Up Books inspired by fables. We started our three week project by 
researching current books and designing character ideas, before moving on to 
using Pop-Up folds to bring our stories to life. 

The creativity and humour shown by Year 4 has been wonderful.

Emily

Arseniy

Sofyan

Vasily

Xavier
Freya

You can view 
more Pop-Up 
Books in the 
Gallery on Firefly.



Year 5

In English this week, the children in Year 5 have been sharing the books that they 
are reading at home. David Walliams is a very popular choice because of his 
wonderful comedy. The children have chosen to write either a book review, 
blurb or a letter to one of the characters from the book. We hope these reviews 
encourage you to try a new book.

Ava Mae’s Bike for the piano story.

Jem’s junk modelling for the piano story.

Henry

Henry and Samuel’s piano narrative and checklist. Samuel

Leke Leke’s Book Review

Ruri’s letter to 
character, 
Andy.

Henry

Lucas

Ruri
William

Jem



Year 6 go Back in Time

In history, Year 6 have been showing great empathy by writing and recording 
diary recounts of life in a Victorian Workhouse.

Tom

Lucas

Mehreen and Milo 
dressed for the occasion.

Yasmin

Yasmin got into character to 
write her diary entry.

Mehreen

Milo

Workhouse




